MINISTERUL MEDIULUL,
APELOR SI1 PADURILOR

MINISTER’S CABINET

No. DGEICPSC/ 126152/ 05 .08.2024

To: MINISTRY OF ENVIRONMENT AND WATER OF BULGARIA

In att: Mr. Petar Dimitrov, Minister

Dear Minister Dimitrov,

The Ministry of Environment, Waters and Forests of Romania sends cordial greetings to the
Ministry of Environment and Water of Bulgaria and particularly appreciates the bilateral
cooperation in the field of environmental protection.

Following our correspondence related to environmental impact assessment in transboundary
context for proposed project "Refurbishment of Cernavodd NPP Unit 1 and extension of
intermediate dry spent fuel storage with MACSTOR - 400 modules ", located on Cernavoda NPP
site, 2" Medgidiei Street, Cernavoda Town, Constanta County, Romania, we hereby submit the

environmental impact assessment documentation, in accordance with the provisions of art. 4

para. 2 of the Espoo Convention.

The environmental impact assessment documentation contains the following documents:
- The environmental impact assessment report (EIA report), translated into English language;
- The non-technical summary of the EIA report, translated into English and Bulgarian.

The letter together with attached documents will be sent via email to Bulgaria’s contact points
for notification under Espoo Convention (g.alieva@moew.government.bg;

edno_gishe@moew.government.bg).
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Please send your comments/observations to submitted documents in 30 days from the date of
receipt to the following e-mail addresses: anamaria.stanciu@mmediu.ro;

anca.apreutesei@mmediu.ro .

We mention that the public debate on Romanian territory will take place on 5" September 2024,
starting at 14:00, at Casa de Culturd Cernavoda located in Cernavoda town, 11* Ovidiu Street,
in hybrid format (both in person and using Microsoft Teams application). In order to log in to the
public debate the interested public needs to express the intent to participate by sending a
message to the following e-mail address: Dezbatere.RTH.DICA@nuclearelectrica.ro by 3™

September, 17:00. The public debate will be held in Romanian language only.

We take this opportunity to express our appreciation regarding our fruitful cooperation and our

willingness to continue it in the future.

Please accept, Mr. Minister, the expression of my highest consideration and esteem.
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